Salisbury Liquor License Commission Minutes May 14, 2015 7:00PM

Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Tyrone Rowe, Chris Walsh, Rhonda Cameron, Charlie Flynn,

Mary Jo Griffin

Members Absent: Sean McCarthy

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert

Minutes:

Chris Walsh made a motion to accept the minutes as amended from the March 26th, 2015 and it was seconded by Mary Jo Griffin. VOTE: Unanimous

New Business:

Mr. Gilbert received requests from Pettengill Farm for June 10th, June 20th and 21st for a one day liquor license.

Henry Richenburg from Pettengill Farm stated they are having a pasture to plate dinner on June 10th, 2015 for 20-25 people. The hours would be from 6:00 to 8:00 pm. The Parker River Winery will be serving the wine.

Mary Jo Griffin made a motion to accept the request for Pettengill Farm on June 10th from 6:00 – 8:00 pm for a one day liquor license and it was seconded by Chris Walsh. VOTE: Unanimous

Henry Richenburg from Pettengill Farm stated they will be having their annual Vintage Bazaar on June 20^{th} and June 21^{st} , 2015. All beer and wine will be in an enclosed area with security at the entrance. There will also be security out and about the Bazaar. Linda Somma will be organizing the "Libations Tent". She will be purchasing the beer and wine from a certified distributor. Linda is also tip certified. The hours of the event will be 10:00 pm - 5:00 pm on June 20^{th} , 2015 and 12:00 pm - 4:00 pm on June 21^{st} .

Charlie Flynn made a motion to accept the request for Pettengill Farm on June 20, and June 21st for a one day liquor license and it was seconded by Mary Jo Griffin. VOTE: Unanimous

Matt Rosene has been a lifeguard at Salisbury Beach for the past 12 years. He lives in Worcester. He is requesting a one day license for a Jack and Jill engagement party on June 27th, 2015 for the hours 1:00 -6:00 pm at the State Reservation. Mr. Gilbert stated that he would need a copy of his Liability Insurance and that he would need to purchase the beer and wine from a license distributor.

Mary Jo Griffin made a motion to accept the request for Matt Rosene at the State Reservation on June 27^{th} , 2015 from 1:00 - 6:00 pm for a one day liquor license and it was seconded by Rhonda Cameron . VOTE: Unanimous

Applications:

Mr. Gilbert received a request for change of transfer for license- ExpressMart.

Chris Walsh made a motion to accept the change of transfer license Express Mart and it was seconded by Mary Jo Griffin. VOTE: Unanimous

The Public Hearing will be scheduled for June 11, 2015.

Public Hearings None

Correspondence

Mr. Gilbert received a request from Rhonda Lee Perrett for a one day license on 8/22/2015 for a Brewfest at the beach. There will be a group of brewers to sell beer and have beer tasting. This will be on an agenda as we get closer to the date.

Mr. Gilbert has received a phone call from a new café that opened next to Surfside looking for a seasonal License. Mr. Gilbert will follow up with the owner.

Inspector's Reports:

Tyrone Rowe stated he was at Stripers' Grille and witnessed both bartenders leave the bar unattended for several minutes. He also stated that one of bartenders was over pouring.

Rhonda Cameron stated she was at Good Fortune and witnessed a customer pour their drink into a carry-out container. Rhonda notified the owner who promptly removed the carry-out container from the customer.

Chris Walsh commented that Gracies' Bar was open and looking good.

Old Business:

Mr. Gilbert stated that the change of Manager Request for Splash was approved by the ABCC and the license has been issued.

Mr. Gilbert stated that the Shivruda, Inc Fast Freddies change of corp Directors was disapproved and the licensee was notified.

Mr. Gilbert stated that the action for under age sales by the ABCC was as follows;

"suspends the license for three (3) days of which three (3) days will be held in abeyance for a period of two (2) years provided no further violations of Chapter 138 or Commission Regulations occur"

Mr. Gilbert stated that Antonio's Pub's Annual All-Alcohol is approved and they are working with the building Inspector and Board of Health on septic issues.

Chris Walsh inquired about how the Boys and Girls Club Beer and Wine Auction went. Mr.Gilbert stated the Boys and Girls club did everything they needed to do to be in compliance.

Tyrone Rowe made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM and it was seconded Chris Walsh. VOTE: Unanimous.

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy